Huntingdon Borough Maintenance Committee Meeting Minutes
Tuesday, March 5, 2024

The Huntingdon Borough Maintenance Committee meeting was held in the Borough Conference Room, 530 Washington Street, Huntingdon, PA  16652.
The guest present were Jennifer Clark, Gary Cramer, and Joseph Thompson.
Members present were President James Bair, Vice-President David Fortson, Councilman Robert Jackson, Councilwoman DeeDee Brown, Councilman Terry Green, Councilwoman Jennifer Powell, Borough Engineer Andy Glitzer, Maintenance Foreman Travis Gutshall, Borough Manager Chris Stevens and Borough Secretary Richard King.
Chairman Terry Green called the Maintenance Committee meeting to order at 2:00 PM.
Chairman Terry Green recognized the guest present and asked for their comments.
Gary Cramer said the flags on the Borough Building need to be replaced.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens said the flags on 4th Street bridge need to be replaced also and this will be done.
Jennifer Clark said that this is Joe Meyashs 96th birthday today.
Chairman Terry Green called on the Maintenance Foreman’s report.
Travis Gutshall asked if there were any questions in his report and if not, he had nothing to report on.
Chairman Terry Green called on the Borough Engineer’s report.
Andy Glitzer reported that we will be doing the final inspection of the amphitheater and the request for final payment to KLA will be issued.
Andy Glitzer asked if we received the extension for the amphitheater.
Borough Secretary Richard King said yes and will send it to him.
Andy Glitzer asked what the borough wants to do before bidding out the bathroom project.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens asked Andy Glitzer if we can have deducts for the bathroom at the amphitheater like concrete work, underground conduit, shingles for the roofing etc.
Andy Glitzer said yes.
Andy Glitzer said he has not heard anything on the traffic signals.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens said they have the holes dug for the poles on 12th Street and will be finishing up on Washington Street next week.
Chairman Terry Green called on the Borough Manager’s report.
Chris Stevens said the Maintenance Department has completed the stormwater work on 27th and Miller Avenues.
Chris Stevens said the Maintenance Department are working on the clock tower now.
Chairman Terry Green called on old business.
Borough Manager Chris Stevens asked when do we want to go out and look at the streets for paving this year.  Chris said he has a list now to look at.
The committee decided that on Wednesday, March 6, 2024, at 10:00 AM, some council members will go look at the streets.
Joseph Thompson asked when do we think the bidding process will go out for the amphitheater restrooms?  
It was mentioned that this will happen probably around April or May.
Joseph Thompson asked if you would be able to crank up and down the roof of the amphitheater.
It was said no.
Chairman Terry Green called on new business.
There was nothing reported under new business.
Executive session was not called for.
After no further business, the Maintenance Committee meeting was adjourned at 2:14 PM.
Minutes submitted by,



Richard S. King
Borough Secretary
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